
 

23rd May 2024  

Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
As Friday looms I would like to inform you of our ‘last day’ arrangements as follows: 
 
The majority of year 11 learners will be in the hall at 9am to complete their science exam. Learners sitting the 
exam are expected to wear their school uniform as normal - no decorated shirts or polo tops are allowed to 
be worn inside the exam hall.  
Learners not sitting the exam will attend Maths lesson 1.  
 
During lessons 3 and 4 the whole year group will be taking part in an organised colour-run on the school field 
where they will run/walk the marked course whilst being gently splattered with powder paint.  
To take part in this your child will need the following:  
1. Old clothes that are ok to be splattered with paint, 
2. Protective eyewear which will be provided by the school. 
On completion of the colour run, learners will be treated to ice cream - there is no cost for this.  
 
Learners are expected to change back to school uniform following the colour-run as those travelling home on 
the bus will not be permitted to wear their colour-run clothing on school transport.  
 
After an extended lunch all learners will be gathered in the main hall for our celebration assembly.  
 
At the end of the day Year 11 learners will be clapped out of school by staff - if you would like to watch/take 
part in this celebration please arrive at the school before 2.45pm.  
 
 
Finally, a note to you - Friday is a day that I have personally been dreading. All of your children are special to 
me and saying goodbye to them is going to be incredibly difficult as I will miss them dearly. I feel incredibly 
lucky to have been gifted your children as my designated year group and when I reflect upon the past 5 years 
I have so many treasured memories.  Together we have weathered many storms including Covid and its 
chaos, options timetables, hormones and associated challenges, and more recently GCSE trials and 
tribulations. I wish all my learners the very, very best for their future endeavours and I look forward to hearing 
of their successes as time moves forward.  
 
Thank you for your consistent support over the years - it has been memorable.  
 
K.Hewitt  

 
Mrs K Hewitt  
Head Of Year 11  


